
 

Rules changing December 2021 
Help to stop the spread of Covid-19 

From Friday 10 December 
 

Face coverings are mandatory for most indoor public venues including 
places of worship, theatres and cinemas, as well as in places like shops and 
hairdressers. 

 
Face coverings are also mandatory on public transport. 

From Monday 13 December 
 
People should work from home if they can. 

Where are masks not needed? 

 
Masks won't be needed in pubs or restaurants, nor in venues like gyms where 
it's not practical to wear them. 
 
 

From Wednesday 15 December 
 

People will need an NHS Covid Pass - showing their vaccination status or a recent 
negative lateral flow test - to gain entry to nightclubs; indoor unseated venues with 
more than 500 people; unseated outdoor venues with more than 4,000 people; any 
venue with more than 10,000 people. 

You are encouraged to do lateral flow tests (LFT) before entering a high-risk setting 
- such as a crowded place - "involving people you wouldn't normally come into 
contact with, or when visiting a vulnerable person". 
Go online to book a test or a home test kit at www.suffolk.gov.uk/coronavirus-
covid-19/getting-a-test/ or call 0333 772 6144 (interpreters are available). 
 

If you are worried about your bills, your job, or your home, call the Suffolk Advice and Support Service  
free on 0800 068 3131 Monday to Friday 9am-5pm. 

If you are self-isolating, call the Home, But Not Alone helpline for support free on 0800 876 6926  
Monday to Friday 9am-5pm. 

09/12/ 

2021 

http://www.suffolk.gov.uk/coronavirus-covid-19/getting-a-test/
http://www.suffolk.gov.uk/coronavirus-covid-19/getting-a-test/

